
 

 
 
 

ISSUE 6.   9th March,  2023  Office Hours  
Monday to Thursday 8:30am to 4:00pm 
Friday 9:00am to 3.30pm    

. 
 

THE WEEK AHEAD: Term 1: Week 5 and 6. 

Friday 10th March 

Staff Professional Practice day 

Pupil Free Day for all students across the network. 

UPCOMING DATES 

Monday 13th March:  

Pupil Free Day Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 14th March 

Parent and Friends Group Meeting: First Meeting of 

the Year. School Staffroom. 4 pm start. 

Wednesday 15th March 

NAPLAN Grade 3 and 5 commences.  

Thursday 16th March 

Regional Swimming Competition – Morwell 

Friday 17th March 

Assembly 3pm 

Saturday 18th March 

School Working Bee. 9am – 1 – 2pm approximately 

SAVE THE DATE - Please see details to come 

Receive our newsletter by email, please send your 

request to: paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

TERM DATES for terms 1 and 2. 

Term 1: Friday 27th January – Thursday 6th April. 

Term 2: Monday 24th April – Friday 23rd June. 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS during term 1. 

Monday 13th March: Labour Day Holiday 

Friday 7th April: Good Friday 

READING AT HOME EVERY DAY MATTERS. 

mailto:paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Assembly and Value of the Week Award Winners. 
 

Last week our students were presented with their awards for displaying our value of RESPECT. With a few 
students also receiving their awards for LEARNING which they had missed the previous week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 



Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community. 
 
This week Safety has been our school value of the week. Students have been working on contributing to 
and promoting a safe environment for us all. We continue to learn how we can best do this across the 
school each and every day. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews were attended well last week and it was great for teachers, students and 
families to be able to be part of productive conversations to ensure the learning wellbeing of our children 
is at the centre of what we do at school and home every day. If you were not able to make it last week and 
would still like to meet with your child’s teacher then please pop in to organise a time that works for you 
and your child’s teacher. 
 
Today our Lawn Bowls Team competed at the East Gippsland Division Lawn Bowls Competition. We were 
so proud of their contributions and the way they played. Each of them were positive and encouraging of 
others in their team and of students competing for other teams. Well done to each one of them. They won 
their pool and then the final. They will move through to the Regional Competition on April 4th. Well done 
all and a big thank you to all their coaches from paynseville Bowls Club. 
 
Attendance continues to be a key focus for us at school. We know it so important for all students to be at 
school every day. This way they will make the most of their time learning and feeling social and emotional 
connection and support which we know enhances their wellbeing. If you would like any support as a family 
to help get your child/children to school on days where there might be things that hinder your ability to get 
here, please know it is okay to give the school a call and we will work on a plan to help support you getting 
the kids here and home if required.  
 
Home reading is such a vital part of the learning journey for your child. We are so very aware of the 
positive impact on learning for your child when you are able to read to them, with them or to listen to 
them read each and every day. The impact of that reading when you do spend that time. The difference in 
word exposure and outcomes is so critically aligned.  
 
NAPLAN testing for our year 3 and 5 students will be carried out across the nation commencing next week 
on Wednesday 15th March. If you have any questions or would like to chat about this, please contact me or 
your child’s teacher at a time that is convenient for you. 
 
We are looking forward to getting the Parents and Friends Group up and going for 2023. It would be nice 
to have as many parents and friends involved as possible. This way we can work as a team to use our 
strengths and interests, and to share the contributions for a range of differing events and school based 
activities. The first meeting will be next Tuesday at 4 pm in the staffroom. It will involve us discussing and 
creating a school vision for the group and starting to plan out some events to get the started. Would love 
to see you there. If you want to be involved but this time doesn’t work for you this time please drop in to 
see me or give me a call at school to discuss. 
 
Deb Mathers - Principal  



 

 

WELLBEING and CHAPLAINCY 
 

Wellbeing Award last Friday was 

received by Hope Shingles. Way to 

go Hope. You are a Superstar! 

SHAVE FOR A CURE. 

Our gorgeous Grade 5 student Lexie Fordham has shaved her head to support a wonderful cause. We are 

all supporting her endeavours to raise money for The Leukaemia Foundation and work towards finding a 

cure for blood cancers. We are proud of you Lexie and you look even more beautiful than ever. You can see 

her page and support her on this link.  http://my.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/lexiefordham 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Chaplain’s Chat 

Who’s tired? 

Pretty much everyone! 

For all sorts of reasons, many of us are not getting 

enough sleep and coming along to school quite tired. 

Whether it’s worries keeping us awake, or electronic 

devices (blue light from screens disrupts our production 

of melatonin), or just plain old bad habits, the 

consequences for our learning are obvious. It’s hard to 

be our best selves, it’s hard to be “nice” to others, it’s 

hard to concentrate…  

Changing bedtime habits is challenging, but the 

benefits of getting enough sleep really are worth the 

battle.  

For tips and tricks, see the Sleep Health Foundation 

website for some awesome fact sheets. 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmy.leukaemiafoundation.org.au%2Flexiefordham&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7C92e69a04c82645fe19d508db1ec09e60%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638137584887937105%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=m6iC%2B%2BhxjQx7IEfiTfoGnB1n9OaXTf8LHXB6BsRY3%2BU%3D&reserved=0


 
Breakfast Club  

 
Many students enjoy Breakfast Club with Suzy each morning and on Friday they cheese toasties along with 

a range of other yummy breakfast items. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
Wheels Day on Friday 

Last Friday students were excited to be involved in the first Wheels Day for the year. Students were riding 
bikes, scooters, roller blades and skates along with driving their remote control cars and generally having a 
fun time with and on their wheels during lunchtime. 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



In the KITCHEN!! 
Grade 5/6 students made a tasty Creamy Chicken Carbonara last week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Division Swimming Competition. 
Last Thursday our swimmers who made it through the District Swimming event 

competed at Bairnsdale in Division Swimming. The competition was fierce and 

both the relay teams swam very well. Well done to Dixie who made it to this 

level in Breaststroke and Bronte who won 2 of her races and will represent our 

school at the Regional event next week in 2 individual events. 

 

 



Looking after our native wildlife. 
 

On Monday Lorna King came to speak to our students about how we can look afer 
our native wildlife and what to do if we find injured animals.  How very lucky they 

were to have this experience. Thank you Lorna. 

 
 

MyGolf – Final Session  

The final session  of MyGolf was at the Bairnsdale Golf Course for our 3 – 6 students last Monday. The 
students loved having a session on the course and playing a game together on a few of the course’s holes. 

 
 

  



 



 
 

 

 



Paynesville P.S. Values Awards. 

Value of the Week: SAFETY. 

 

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School Values. 

Issabella Marshall. 5/6… Encouraging students to play safely in the sand pit. 

Amelia Longey. P/1…  For always watching out for student safety in the playground. 

Nathalia Abraham. P/1… For keeping the classroom safe. 

Jaylen Howard-McKay. P/1… For waiting patiently for his turn so that nobody would get hurt. 

Fletcher O’Riley 2… For keeping watch on a massive spider to keep our class safe. 

Tyga Swan. 2…  For creating an environment where everyone feels safe and valued. 

Olivia Gordon. 2…  For always taking care of her friends. 

Paige White. 3/4…  For reminding other students of expectations to keep everyone safe. 

Ally Wood-Laird. 3/4…  For reminding others of the necessity of looking after their classroom. 

Lachlan McGrath. 5/6… For keeping students safe whilst playing cricket. 

Aires Ngawhika. 5/6…  For using equipment in the artroom safely whilst completing her work. 

Annabell Longey. 5/6… For making sure Mr Floyd is safe with his fractured hand. 

Mahlia Owen-Marchbank. 5/6… For always making safe choices at school and assisting with wildlife talk 

about keeping animals safe.  

Hope Spencer. 5/6… For making sure her friend is safe from bullant bites. 

Alanis Hildred. 5/6… For looking out for others in the sun. 

April Wyntjes. 3/4… For making safe choices in the classroom. 

Charlie Stein. 2… For waiting more than 5 minutes to cross Main Road safely. 

Spencer O’Riley. 5/6… For ensuring the floor cushions were stored away from the walkway in the Art 

Room. 

Will Fountain. 3/4… For practising road safety on his bike. 

 

Well done to all these students as well as so many others across 

the school that have worked to display actions showing our value 

of SAFETY this week.  

 



RESILIENCE PROJECT 

 
 
Parents and Carer will need to register for the webinar using the following link: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZEscu-spzMsH9YFVSHczgBYaugOi20b-fOD 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZEscu-spzMsH9YFVSHczgBYaugOi20b-fOD&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6fc2227146c6476445d408db1f61935a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638138276169555052%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t7vXTaXDVvBGqHg9bCR9D2eJZQ5WSkBzKTFmAwkjdOU%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fmeeting%2Fregister%2FtZEscu-spzMsH9YFVSHczgBYaugOi20b-fOD&data=05%7C01%7CDeborah.Mathers%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6fc2227146c6476445d408db1f61935a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638138276169555052%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t7vXTaXDVvBGqHg9bCR9D2eJZQ5WSkBzKTFmAwkjdOU%3D&reserved=0

